OGRTF 6-15-04 Meeting Notes

Attendance:

Wayne Kemper

CenterPoint Energy
TO

713-207-2192

Rick Keetch

RRI


QSE

713-497-2526

David Darnell 

CPS


TO

210-353-2208

Leo Villanueva

ERCOT


Operations
512-248-3135

Jeff Gilbertson

ERCOT


Market Rules
512-225-7043

Joe Weatherly

LCRA


TO

512-482-6288

Kristy McKendrick
ERCOT


Market Rules
512-275-7416

Lane Robinson

ERCOT


Compliance
512-225-7211

Stephen Knapp

Constellation

QSE

410-468-3606

NOTE: Action Items are shown in Bold

1. Darnell reviewed the Anti-Trust admonition.

2. Darnell gave a summary of the most recent TAC and ROS meetings.
· TAC approved PRR499 (Emergency Notice on Fuel Problems).

· TAC approved OGRR148 (Elimination of PAR).

· ROS assigned OGRR with Task to convert the white paper on VAR Testing to Operating Guide revisions. Jack Thormahlen has volunteered to draft an OGRR.


3. Reviewed and approved the 5-18-04 meeting notes. Jeff will post.

4. The TF reviewed OGRR147 (System Fuel Availability) and revised to reflect revisions to PRR499 (expected to be approved 6-15-04). The TF reviewed and agree to forward to the OWG with a recommendation for approval.


5. Darnell informed the TF that the draft OGRR on Under-Frequency relays had been returned to him due to a procedural problem.  Darnell will resolve this problem and resubmit. (OGRR150 (under frequency load shed trip time) was posted on 6-16-04.)

6. Wayne Kemper addressed an action item from the previous meeting to review section 3.1.5 for redundancies. Kemper identified that the protocol reference in operating guide 2.6.2 concerning changes in transmission status is also included in guide 3.1.5. After discussion, the TF agreed to delete section 2.6.2.in the draft revision.  
 

7. The OGRTF reviewed draft OGRR language to implement NERC training requirements outlined in Compliance Template P8T3. The TF revised and agreed to forward draft language to the OWG and ROS for review. 


8. The OGRTF reviewed draft OGRR language to implement NERC vegetation requirements as outlined in NERC Compliance Template on Vegetation Management. The TF revised and agreed to forward draft language to the OWG and ROS for review. 

9. The TF continued to review Section 3 of the Operating Guides. Steve Knapp agreed to evaluate and seek opinions as to whether Section 3.2, which is composed of Protocol references and paraphrasing, can be eliminated. Jeff agreed to review the boxed items in the draft section 3 revisions and update as appropriate. Jeff will also attempt to show all levels of Section 3 in the contents.


10. Steve Knapp agreed to continue monitoring PRR359 and PRR423 and draft any necessary OGRRs when appropriate.
 
11. OGRTF future meeting dates are July 20, August 17, September 21, October 19, and November 16.

